
Antelope Elementary School Community Council Meeting Minutes 
April 20, 2017  

 
Attended: Cassidy Mellor, Liz Hansen, Lori Burnett, Jamie Nash, Bernardo Villar,  

Stephanie Prestwich 
Excused: Jen Zeigler, Kara Toone 
Unexcused: Nicole Young 
School & Community Visitors:  Tiffany Tuck, Wendy Byington 
 
Welcome: Cassidy Mellor 
 
Approval of March Minutes: Unanimous approval 
 
Check in on current spending: 
We are on track for our spending of the current funds. We will have some carry over 
because there is one tutor position that we need to fill.  
 
Approval of SIP: 
Bernardo Villar, Tiffany Tuck, Cassidy Mellor and Liz Hansen attended the Davis School 
District SIP writing day.  Each of the goals written reflect the discussions held in 
community council meetings throughout the year. Council members present approved 
 
The $38,000.00 going to tutors was broken down between the goals listed. To give support 
to the math and reading goals, those funds were divided as $19,000.00 for reading and 
another $19,000.00 for math for tutors.  
 
There was also stipends planned for certified teachers to do training. There are 3 different 
conferences offered during the summer. One is on P.L.C.s, another on technology and then 
teacher training. Those teachers trained will come back and  
 
We are adding that we have academic support to track and improve chronically absent 
students with the program Mrs. Burr implemented.  
 
Review openings for next year, and plan election timeline: 

5 – 2 year parent positions  
1 – 1 year parent position 

 
Nicole Young needs to be contacted to see if she intends to participate next year or if we 
should open that position for another parent. 
 
Liz will review the process from last year’s elections and we’ll discuss and set the timeline 
for voting at the next meeting.  
 
Other Topics:  
Liz will take a picture of the Land Trust tutors with the 1st grade rocks and their iPads to 
submit for the photo contest. 
 
Future Agenda Items: 
Election Timeline 


